2

NEW HANOVER TOWNSHIP

REGULAR MEETING MINUTES
TELECONFERENCE 

 June 9, 2020, 6:00 PM
CALL TO ORDER

The meeting was called to order at 6:00 P.M. by Mayor Peterla.  
Municipal Clerk Mull read the following Requirements of the Sunshine Law:  the meeting notice requirements provided for in the Open Public Meetings Act has been satisfied. Notice of this meeting was provided for in the Annual Meeting Notice adopted on January 7, 2020, emailed to the Burlington County Times, posted in the Municipal Building, and filed with the Township Clerk on January 8, 2020.  The Notice of the teleconference for the meeting was published in the Burlington County Times, posted at entranceway window, posted on Township Web page and filed with the Township Clerk on June 2, 2020. (COVID -19) 
ROLL CALL – Those present  for the teleconference were, Committeeman Rick Koshak, Committeeman Patrick Murphy, Committeeman Nicholas Pawlyzyn, Mayor Paul Peterla also Clerk Donna Mull, Township Attorney Robert Wright.  Committeeman Roohr joined the meeting at 6:10pm. 
APPROVAL OF MINUTES:  Regular Meeting: May 12, 2020 and Special Meeting: May 28, 2020

Mayor Peterla asked if the committee had received and reviewed the minutes of May12, 2020 and May 28, 2020.  Having no corrections, amendments, additions or deletions, Committeeman Koshak offered a motion to approve the minutes, seconded by Committeeman Murphy.  Roll Call Vote: Committee Koshak-Yes, Committee Murphy-Yes, Committeeman Pawlyzyn-yes, Mayor Peterla-Yes.
APPROVING PAYMENT OF VOUCHERS (BILL LIST) – Mayor Peterla asked if the Committee had 

reviewed the bill list with attachment and if they had questions.  Having no comments Committeeman Pawlyzyn offered
a motion to approve the June Bill List, Seconded by Committeeman Koshak. 
Roll Call Vote: Committee Koshak-Yes, Committee Murphy-Yes, Committeeman Pawlyzyn-yes, Mayor Peterla-Yes.
PUBLIC COMMENTS – Committeeman Pawlyzyn offered a motion to open the floor to the public, seconded by Committeeman Koshak.   Voice Vote: Approved unanimously
Fire Chief Buddy Wilkins gave the Department Report.  They had 12 fire calls, 4-dwellings, 2-alarm systems, 1 investigation, and 3 motor vehicle accidents. Good job by all. 
Committeeman Pawlyzyn offered a motion to close the floor to the public, seconded by Committee Koshak.

Voice Vote:  Approved unanimously.

COMMITTEE COMMENTS:    Committee Koshak: Thanked the Fire Department and the Police Department for all of their hard work.
Committee Murphy:  Thanked the Fire Department, the Police Department, the Mayor, Donna, and Solicitor for all the hard work.
Committee Pawlyzyn:  Thanked the Fire Department, Police Department and all of the administration for the hard work.  Committee Pawlyzyn stated he is still working on getting the sign up for the Census, and that the Census is very important to the town.  Mr. Pawlyzyn also questioned if the summer events would be taking place.  Mayor Peterla replied that as of this date the summer events would take place and that the picnic would take place as scheduled from 11:00am to 3:00pm.

Committee Roohr:  Apologized for call in late he had trouble calling in.

Mayor Peterla thanked the police department for taking care of the town and also the fire department.  Mayor Peterla also reported that he was sorry to hear that two members of the Malloy family passed away, and that he did stop to pay his respects.  The town looks beautiful, Ramon did a great job cleaning up after the storms that blew through.  
ADJOURNMENT
 Mayor Peterla concluded by thanking all the residents that have dialed into this meeting. 
Committeeman Murphy offered a motion to adjourn, seconded by Committeeman Pawlyzyn.  The motion carried on unanimous voice vote.
Respectfully submitted,

_______________________________________
Adel Gianaris, Township Deputy Clerk
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